
From: NYS DOB FOIL Records Access Center <dobny@govqa.us> 
Sent: Monday, March 10, 2025 4:31 PM 
To: elena@judgewatch.org 
 
Subject: New Message :: R000003-011525 

 
--- Please respond above this line --- 

 
 

 
RE: FOIL Records Request of January 15, 2025, Reference # R000003-011525 
 
Dear Elena Sassower, 
 
This is in response to your Freedom of Information Law (“FOIL”) request to the New York 
State Division of the Budget (the “Division”) dated January 15, 2025 in which you requested 
the following: 
 
"See attached FOIL request of today's date entitled "The Division of the Budget’s 
Assistance to the Commission on Legislative, Judicial & Executive Compensation in the 
Second Phase of its Work"" 
 
To the extent your request is reasonably described, records which are responsive to your 
request may be found at the following website: 
https://www.nyscommissiononcompensation.org/index.shtml. 
 
Additionally, to the extent your request is reasonably described, records in the possession 
of the Division which are responsive to your request as of January 15, 2025 are being 
withheld pursuant to Public Officers Law (“POL”) section 87(2)(g), which are inter-agency 
or intra-agency materials which are not: i. statistical or factual tabulations or data; ii. 
instructions to staff that affect the public; iii. final agency policy or determinations; or iv. 
external audits, including but not limited to audits performed by the comptroller and the 
federal government. 
 
Pursuant to the provisions of POL section 89(4), you have thirty (30) days to submit a 
written appeal of this determination. Should you decide to file a written appeal, please 
send it to the Division’s designated Appeals Officer, Blake Washington, at 
foil@budget.ny.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Division of the Budget

 
To monitor the progress or update this request please log into the FOIL Records Access Center. 
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